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Welcome to the latest edition of the SCA Australia Newsletter.  This newsletter is FOR YOU so please give us feedback on what you would like – eg a fun social or ideas for speakers or an Awareness Day Activity.  Help us to help you and join our group online ?  Thank you and welcome to all our new invaluable members !
A big Thank You to all involved in organizing our great Awareness Day bbqs – so  much fun – shame more not there sadly

TO GIVE PEOPLE PLENTY OF NOTICE, MOST MEMBERSHIPS ARE DUE NEXT YEAR PLEASE ?  It would be easiest for us if you can pay online PLEASE REMEMBER TO PUT YOUR NAME TOO SO WE KNOW WHO IS PAYING PLEASE TOO ?  or please bring the monies to a meeting ( Remember it is only $60 for 5 years including families too whereas other Ataxia organizations are much more ) http://scars.org.au/forms/memberapp.doc
Sadly we have also lost David Phillips’ wife too

Have you and family fave recipes you can contribute to a fundraising book we hope to create ?  If so please email  : janetombs@ozemail.com.au – sorry we have only had a couple sadly – THANKS !

We know that there are many stories of resilience amongst our consumers/clients and carers.  We

invite you to submit your personal stories eg challenges of immigration, disability; caring – these are just a few examples- for inclusion in future newsletters. We would love to see how you have overcome the obstacles and kept going, as inspiration to others and also to acknowledge yourselves for your own resilience. 

Also do you know anyone famous who could be our patron please ? OR HAVE YOU A FRIEND OR RELATIVE IN A LIONS OR ROTARY CLUB PLEASE ?  as they often have spare money for charities and the Prof and others are willing to speak.  Please contact janetombs@ozemail.com.au please ?



	Great article from recent GSNV newsletter :

The role of support groups in facilitating family communication

There are many reasons why it is important to have open communication between parents and children about genetic conditions. Studies have shown that sharing genetic information with children is more beneficial than trying to protect them from the information.

By Emily Higgs

Explaining genetic conditions to children, in an age-appropriate way, is important for correcting misconceptions, demystifying conditions that may otherwise seem confusing or scary, and importantly so that children can make informed decisions about how to look after their health.

Genetic health professionals agree that relevant genetic conditions should be discussed with children and young people, however advice about how to do this is not always offered. This is where support groups can play an important role.

Support groups come in many forms. The Genetic Support Network of Victoria (GSNV) inks together over one hundred different support groups. Some support groups are large and well-funded, while others may be made up of only a few people with very little resources. Some support groups are run by groups of parents who have a child with a specific condition, while others involve input from health professionals.

Support groups are valuable for emotional support and practical advice from those with similar experiences, and for reducing feelings of isolation by being surrounded by others ‘in the same boat’. Research shows that support groups are a beneficial resource for their members.

A team of researchers from the UK have published a recent study about the role of support groups in facilitating communication within families about genetic conditions.

These researchers from the University of Birmingham have been interested in how parents discuss genetic conditions with their at-risk children, and have published many recent articles around this topic.

They interviewed affected and unaffected children, siblings and parents from families with a variety of genetic conditions.

The families in this study explained that their support groups didn’t usually offer them direct advice about how to talk about genetic conditions in their families.

However, they did feel that attending support group meetings or activities, especially with their children, was a useful starting point to initiate conversations at  home about the genetic condition.

Parents generally felt that their child would approach them if they wanted to talk about the condition, however the children interviewed often said they were hesitant to ask their parents questions for fear of upsetting them. This highlights the need for support groups to be used as a tool to open up conversation within families.

The GSNV is aware of the value of support groups in facilitating family communication about genetic conditions.

We promote a range of activities offered by our support groups through our website and newsletter. For example, the upcoming HeartKids Camp where children with Childhood Heart Disease can get together in

a fun and safe environment, or Haemophilia Awareness Week where activities such as Red Cake Day or casual clothes day are encouraged in your school or workplace.

These kinds of activities can be used as great starting points to get families talking about the condition. The GSNV continues to encourage support groups who wish to promote their activities in our newsletter to contact us.

The recent UK study also warns of the possibility of negative effects of being involved in a support group. This includes being reminded of one’s own grief when seeing others with more advanced symptoms, or having an unwanted glimpse of the future. Also some members of the UK support groups reported feeling confronted by other members being overly negative about the condition.

The GSNV offers Peer Support Training to address these types of concerns. Our Peer Support Training is a half day workshop available for all individuals, including staff from support groups. Our aim is to help you feel empowered to listen and talk to others who are in a similar position, and share your wisdom and experience in an appropriate and sensitive way.

Many parents, children and health professionals agree that it is important to have open and honest family discussions about genetic conditions. Although recent research has found that support groups don’t often offer direct advice about communication, attending support group activities may be a valuable way to initiate a discussion about the condition at home.

The GSNV continues to promote support group activities and involvement, and offers Peer Support Training to empower members to communicate in a useful and appropriate way. 

As the recent research has highlighted,an increased understanding of the role support groups can play is an important part of empowering, connecting and supporting families with genetic conditions.

Source: Plumridge G, Metcalfe A, Coad J, Gill P. The role of support groups in facilitating families in coping with a genetic condition and in discussion of genetic risk information. Health Expectations, 2011, vol.15, pp.255-266

GSNV contacts : 03 8341 6315 info@gsnv.org.au3 8341 6315ne: 03 IININFO

341 6315Phone: 03 8341 6315Phone: 03 8341 6315

	What’s new ?

The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) by Anne Shing (Consumer on the Access Newsletter 
Committee).

For a long time people living with, or caring for, someone with a disability in Australia, have known the current system of support does not work at all.

Each State has a different scheme; this means if you move States, you lose all the equipment and support you previously had and probably will go into another waiting list!

In July 2011 the Productivity Commission recommended that changes needed to be made to disability support.

Firstly, as it is a Commonwealth scheme, NDIS will be portable – your entitlement to support will be the same wherever you live in Australia.

It will cover everyone from birth to 65; it is a “person centered support system”, helping hundreds of thousands of

Australians with a disability and their families, to have the opportunity to participate actively in their communities by providing supports targeted to their individual needs. Unfortunately those who become disabled after 65, will not be covered by NDIS, they will still be supported by aged care.

The Federal Government has begun the first stages of implementing the scheme, which will take 7 years to come to fruition. There is a great deal of work to set up the infrastructure to run such a large scheme.

Unfortunately at this time, the opposition has said it would not go ahead with NDIS until the budget is in surplus.

More info on the NDIS from a good site :

http://www.yourlifechoices.com.au/news/national-disability-insurance-scheme
As with most announcements in the last Federal Budget, details of the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) have already been made available. However, the NDIS will fundamentally change the way disability care and support is provided.

It will also provide peace of mind for those with a significant and permanent disability and those who care for them. Funding to the value of $1 billion over four years will enable the launch of the first stage of the scheme in over 10,000 locations across Australia from July 2013. The funding will include:

$342.5 million for individually tailored support
$240.3 million to build and operate a NDIS IT system
$213.4 million to properly assess people’s needs
$122.6 million to increase capacity in the disability services sector to meet people’s needs.
$53 million to launch the NDIS Transition Agency

	Keeping Healthy FALLS PREVENTION – next speaker very appropriate !
Falls appear to be a part of life and you may have direct experience of this. However, there is something you can do about minimising the impact of a fall. As we age certain factors can increase the risk of falls, they include: loss of bone strength, loss of vision, certain medications and a range of health problems. Other factors such as choice of footwear, uneven surfaces and the pace of life can increase our vulnerability.

It is often more the case that we fear falling more than we do fall, and it is important to recognise that we can become absorbed with trying not to fall so much that we lose sight of our lives as a whole. It is important to balance the need to stay safe with being engaged and happy in life.

The government has established a range of programs designed to enhance the strength, balance and coordination of older Australians as this will increase their ability to live actively and independently.

If you have falls on your mind, you are welcome to discuss any concerns with your Case Manager or GP who can provide Information about various options and falls prevention programs that may suit your needs.
** REMINDER - Screening for Breast Cancer **

Did you know that regular 2 yearly screening is the best way to find breast cancer early, before any symptoms

are noticed and when treatment is more likely to be successful?

50% of women diagnosed with breast cancer are aged 50-69 years. For this reason this age group is the primary concern of BreastScreen Victoria, with free screening mammograms offered every 2 years and reminder letters being sent to individual women. There is no referral from a doctor needed. Although women 49 years or younger and those over 70 are not sent reminder letters by BreastScreen Victoria women in these age groups can still receive free 2 yearly mammograms. BreastScreen Victoria also caters for women with disabilities.
Knowing the look and feel of your breasts is also an important way of knowing if there are any changes. If there are changes it is important that you visit your doctor for a check up.

	Disclaimer : Information and articles contained in this newsletter are intended to provide useful information of a general nature for the reader but are not intended to be a substitute for legal or medical advice.  

We are not recommending legal or medical advice and readers must seek their own legal and medical advice as may be appropriate

 

	Credits to NAF Generations, UK Ataxia, GSNV, Access Care Southern, Ideas, HR & SS and others’ newsletters

Next meeting:  
18 November 2012 230pm Alfred Hospital Neurological Conf Ctr, 4th floor Centre Lifts, Commercial Rd, Prahran  Speaker : Ms Lisa Boyd from MSAC ( Melb Spts & Aq Ctr ) on the Benefits of Exercise
AND EMMA SWAIN. WE WILL ALSO HAVE LYN LINDSAY DOING TESTING ON HER UPPER LIMB ATAXIA INSTRUMENT AND HOPEFULLY DR DAVID SZMULEWICZ WITH HIS GOGGLE TESTING.

DON'T MISS THE MEETING.

Big thanks as always to the Professor for the venue plus without it we would need costly insurance too !

Date for mailing for next newsletter pls : 1 Dec 2012
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